United States Golf Association



Golf House P.O. Box 708 Far Hills, NJ 07931-0708 (201) 234-2300 FAX: (201) 234-9687 C. GRANT SPAETH
President
STUART F. BLOCH
Vice President
REG MURPHY
Vice President
B.P. RUSSELL
Secretary
EUGENE M. HOWERDD, JR.
Treasurer

PHILIP W. TONE General Counsel

DAVID B. FAY Executive Director

December 11, 1990

Mr. James L. Yeatrakas 106 Coral Reef Drive Goose Creek, SC 29445

Dear Mr. Yeatrakes:

After reviewing your recent letter, the staff has determined that the cash awards your group gives are a form of gambling which does not violate the Rules.

However, as I said before, the distinction between playing for prize money and gambling is often difficult to determine. Therefore, we strongly recommend that your group award prizes in the form of merchandise or gift certificates with a retail value of \$500 or less. This course of action assures that no violations of the Rules occur.

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact this office.

Sincerely,

anthony J. Zirpoli, Jr.

Director, Regional Affairs/Amateur Status

AJZ:eh